The La Grange Journal

Thursday, August 5, 1943

Lieut. Greenwood Is Reported As Missing

Mrs. Nathan A. Greenwood (nee Miss Katarina Gebhardt of La Grange) was advised by telegram by the War Department Tuesday morning, briefly:

“Lieut. Nathan A. Greenwood, pilot flyer, missing in action, July 5, over Sicily.”

No further news up to the hour of going to press this, Wednesday afternoon.  Lieut. Greenwood and Miss Katarina were united in marriage April 2 of this year; he is the son of Mr. and Mrs. A. H. Greenwood of Seguin; the two met in that city while attending the Seguin Lutheran College.

Mrs. Greenwood left for Seguin Tuesday afternoon to be with the parents of her husband.  The news, unwelcome to all connections, has cast a gloom over the city.

The La Grange Journal

Thursday, August 12, 1943

Further News About Lt. Greenwood Awaited

Up to Tuesday of this week the Journal has had no further news about Lieut. Greenwood, husband of the former Katharina Gebhardt of La Grange, and about whom mention was made in the last issue.  The telegram that Mrs. Greenwood had received from the War Department merely stated that Lieut. Greenwood “was missing in action.”

Lieut. Greenwood has been “somewhere in the combat zone on the Italian front for a month.  From the Seguin Bulletin the Journal secured the photo illustration and the following lines of mention:

Lieut. Nat Greenwood

“Lieut. Greenwood piloted a B-25 bomber and has been somewhere in the combat zone on the Italian front, where the Americans and Allies are really doing a good job of it for the past week.

“Nat is a graduate of the Seguin High School, and attended Texas Lutheran College before going into the American Air Forces.  He graduated from Ellington Field near Houston in February, 1943.  He was stationed at several fields before being sent across.  On April 2 he was married to Miss Katharina Gebhardt of La Grange.  His parents last heard from him on July 1 and he wrote he was very busy.

“The official telegram stated that he was missing in action on the Italian front over Sicily and that further details would follow as soon as word was had.  The entire town joins Mr. and Mrs. Greenwood in sympathy in their distress and in the sincere hope that word will soon reach them that he has been located and is well and safe.”

